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Letter from the President: 
 

Hi Fellow Muzzleloaders:  
 
Sorry for the delay in writing a president’s letter. Seems like I am behind all the time on one thing or the other. If you 
didn’t make it to the Wyoming State Convention and Rendezvous you missed a good time. We had a great turnout of 
people. There were a lot of traders, great seminars and overall a good time was had by all. Next year’s convention is 
already scheduled for January 24-26, 2014. The Parkway Plaza has guaranteed our room rates at $65.00 per night for 
the next 3 years. The Wyoming State Convention and Rendezvous has become so large that no other hotel in Casper 
can accommodate us with such a large trader floor this is great.  
 
Something unknown to the people in Washington, DC. is the Wyoming State Muzzleloaders Association is operating in 
the black! This is due in a large part to the changes we have made the past few years with e-mailing the newsletter, 
the web site and changes to mailing of the hard copies of the newsletter. However, the cost of printing and mailing 
hard copies will continue to increase in the future.  
 
As stated above we are operating in the black. The Wyoming State Muzzleloader Board has agreed to spend up to 
$2,500 promoting the sport of muzzle loading in Wyoming. For example, if a club needs financial help to promote a 
new activity, or a new club needs help to get started, or a club just needs financial assistance for their insurance, then 
they can apply for assistance. Do you have something special your club wants to do to attract new members? The 
WSMLA board will be accepting applications for financial support up until the board meeting on May 26th, 2013. You 
can send a letter to a board member or you are welcome to present your application in person as long as the board is 
notified ahead of time. Please contact your local board member for more information.  
For the first time in about 10 years I missed the Winter challenge. The winter flu and cold got the best of me. Sorry 
Ned for messing up your team, however I don’t think anyone would have wanted to be around me as sick as I was. 
Hope everyone else had a great time.  
 

Continued on page 2  



 

 

Continued from page 1:  
 
I made it over to the 6th annual John Colter Frozen Toes Shoot. There was a little breakdown in communication for the 
John Colter shoot; however Ned Dun, with help from other people and the Big Horn Basin Muzzleloaders held a great 
one day shoot at the little town of Meeteestee. The people in attendance spoke loud and clear that they want this 
shoot to continue in the future. That is great, now we need to get a few more people involved.  
LZ, Ned and a few others want to try a 2nd smoothbore trap and skeet shoot. We are looking at a more central area. 
This is currently planned for April 27 and 28th, 2013 at the Worland gun club. Look for the flier in the newsletter or on-
line. This is an unfunded shoot, so it will be blanket shoot. We will have to pay for the birds. The Worland gun club has 
new trap throwers. If you want try something new and a real challenge try shooting trap and skeet with a shot gun or 
smooth bore muzzleloader. If you do not have a shot gun or smoothbore show up as we will have plenty for people to 
use. This is also a great warm-up for the Ed Green Memorial Quail shoot and smoothbore matches. LZ is planning on 
putting some articles in the newsletter about shot gun shooting, including the rules of the game.  
There are a lot of scheduled events in Wyoming for the up- coming year. I try to get the events listed on the web site as 
soon as someone sends me the shoot fliers. If I don’t get the shoot flier it doesn’t get published on the web site or 
newsletter. If you look at the web site you will see what I am missing! The currently adopted by-laws of the Wyoming 
State Muzzleloaders Association are published on the state web site.  
The Big Horn Basin has been experiencing a more normal winter compared to the rest of Wyoming. After about 3 
months of snow and ice we are ready for spring. Keep your powder dry.  
Bill Morrison  

 

 Wyoming Muzzleloaders Smoothbore Shoot  
Skeet and Trap  

 
Guns allowed: Any front stuff gun, shotgun, trade gun, smoothbore, 
flint, percussion.  
 
Where: Worland Shooting Complex 3 miles Northwest of Worland on 
County Rd 15 mile Signs will be posted.  
 
When: April 27-28, 2013 starting at 9:00 a.m.  Morning of April 28 , will be 
shoot offs for any tie breakers and awards.  
 
Cost: Estimated at $3.00 per round  
 
Prizes: Blanket Shoot Bring Prize value of $15.00 for Blanket  
 
NMLRA Rules:  
This is a brand new event. If you do not have a smoothbore or shot gun show up someone will have one 
for you to shoot and try out. This is intended to be a fun shoot.  
Camping: Dry camp is available at the Worland Shooting Complex. Hotels and RV parks are available in 
Worland.  
Questions Contact:  
LZ -307-332-4665  
Bill Morrison 307-347-4002  



 
WSMLA Conventional General Meeting, Casper Wyoming Minutes 

January 26th, 2013 

 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Bill Morrison who welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Roll call was 

done and a quorum was established.  Gary Millhouse let the pledge of Allegiance.  Board members present were:  Bill Morrison, 

Willie Felton, Melissa Connelly, Trish Miller, Ed Kern, Tony Larvie, Gary Milhouse, Mike Lewis, Ernie Evans, Angie Lehto. 
 

Minutes:  Minutes from the previous meeting have been posted.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion passed. 

 

Election:  Terms ending this year are Bill, Paula, Ginger and Willie.  Nominations were made Gary and seconded by Mike J. to sup-

port Bill, Frank, Willie and Paula.  Motion passed. 
 

Awards:  Awards and Traveling Trophy winners were presented by Rooster.  It was mentioned that there were very few junior and 

sub junior participants. 
 

Committee Reports: 

 Convention:  There were new vendors.  Convention appears to be successful 

 Auction:  Items were still being donated.  Junior Molina will do the Auction 

 Entertainment: No report.  Swing Sounds were ready to go. 

 Photo Contest: up and ready for voting 

 Newsletter:  AMBI working well.   There was a cost savings using AMBI.  Articles and information is requested. 

 Hat and T-shirts:  nor report 

 Traveling Trophy: no report 

 Historian:  No report 

 Website:  the website has crashed and needs rebuilt.  Bill is working on the issues. 
 

Old business and New business:  Angie presented changes proposed for the Bylaws.  Changes included clarification of language, 

updates to previous motions, dues, and membership.  A draft was available online and printed in the newsletter prior to the January 

meeting for review.  The only major change was an added section regarding amendment changes must be presented 60 days prior to 

the vote.  All procedures will be listed in a second document.   There was a motion to remove Sec 4, Item 6.  Discussion suggested 

that participants in state sanction shoots should be members.  Motion passed.  There was a motion to accept the amended Bylaws and 

the motion passed. 

The board approved $2,500 to be available as a Grant to state clubs.  Funds can be used for targets, insurance, etc.  Proposals need to 

be in writing and given to a board member at or before the Memorial Day meeting.  An application announcement and a cap for the 

funds will be posted.  Discussion also included the idea that applicants must be registered clubs. 

There was a discussion on having members of the WSMLA participate in the WGF dept. Heritage Expo each fall.  Several members 

offered to check into this event. 
 

DCML and the Big Horn Basin offered to host the next summer State Shoot.  A vote supported the DCML.  The shoot will be held 

on Father’s Day weekend in June. 
 

The 2013 Calendar Shoot Dates were presented: 

Meeteetse John Coulter Shoot   TBA 

DCML Winter Challenge   President’s Day Weekend 

BHB Black Powder Cartridge  April (2nd weekend) 

Sheridan Ed Green Memorial   May 10, 11, 12 

Memorial Day  State Shoot  May 24-27 in Riverton 

State Shoot (DCML)   June 14, 15, 16 (in Glenrock) 

High Planes Regional, SD   TBA 

Pelton Creek Rendezvous   TBA Laramie 

1838 Rendezvous    July 3-7 

RMNR     July 12-20th 

BIG Sky State GAMEs   TBA 

BHB Primitive    Aug 2, 3 ,4 

Sheridan Bench    Aug 10, 11 

Pie Shoot    Sept. 7 

Fort Bridger    Labor Day Weekend 

Lander Valley Sports 

Associate Turkey   Nov 24 

Skeet and Trap    TBA, Worland 

State Convention    Jan 24-26 Casper 



 

 
The 6th Annual John Colter Shoot Results 
 
 The 6th Annual John Colter shoot was held at Meeteeste, Wyoming on 02/23/2013. Turn out for the John Colter shoot 
was down a little due to some communication problems. There were 14 shooters and a few spectators that showed up 
to brave the elements on a fine Wyoming Winter Day. Weather was a bit chilly around 25-30 degrees; wind was light 
east to west. Yes, east to west.  
The Meeteetse gun club had plowed the shooting range including the steps. It was still slick, however at least we were 
not fighting the snow pack. They also provided new shooting backboards. A big thank you goes out the town of Meet-
eeste. They also announced that they have received a grant from the NRA for a new vaulted toilet next year.  
We had shooters from Casper, Riverton, Lander, Cody, Shell, Worland and Billings, MT. A few shooters came a long way 
to join in with the fun.  
We changed around the paper targets this year. Bottles at 25 yards 7 shots, Buffalo at 100 yards, 8 shots. Gong where 
shot at 40, 65, 100 and 125 yards. Ned, being only one half evil, swapped around the 65 and 40 yards gongs. The 65 
yards swingers were really tough to hit with the little bit of wind we had. Surprisingly I nailed the 125 yards gong twice. 
I think that is a first for me.  
Ned split the group in half, part shot gongs and part shot paper. It moved along fairly fast breaking things up into the 
two groups.  
After the shoot we gathered at the Elk Horn Bar for a special roost beef dinner and fixings. Ned Dun gathered up some 
cash for the winners along with donations from Bryan Youngberg and the Elk Horn Bar. There were prizes for the top 7 
shooters, plus the entry fee of a dozen cookies for all of the shooters.  
The John Colter shoot is a great one day shoot due to the hard work of Ned Dunn. Ned donated the steel gong targets. 
The Big Horn Basin Muzzleloaders donated the paper targets. What a fine day to enjoy Northwest Wyoming. The snow 
and wind held off till after the meal. 

 
 

Placing  Name  40yd disk  65 yd  
swingers  

100  
circles  

100 yd  
square  

125  
yd disk  

Bottles  
25 yd  

Buffalo  
100 yd  

Total  

5  Bill Morrison  30  5  10  5  10  25  2  87  

10  Jim Hanchett  25  0  15  0  10  15  0  65  

2  Al Royal  20  20  20  0  10  30  15  115  

12  Jim Clark  10  10  5  0  0  14  5  44  

8  Ken Mitchell  15  5  5  0  0  35  18  78  

13  Rich Sell  5  0  5  5  5  19  0  39  

3  Ethen Kolacny  10  0  10  10  10  35  36  111  

9th tie  Bryan Young-
berg  

30  10  0  0  0  17  23  70  

7  Alison Young-
berg  

25  10  0  5  0  38  4  82  

4 Judy Lawrence 30 25 5 0 0 40 8 108 

6 John Hart 20 0 5 0 5 31 20 86 

1 Andy Law-
rence 

30 10 5 0 0 43 39 117 

11 Kim Lawrence 10 5 5 0 5 25 14 64 

9th tie Dave Tyrrell 20 5 5 0 10 25 5 70 



 
Images of the Colter Shoot 

2013 

Cookie Winners! 



 

 



 

Images from the 2013 Convention 

Fun was had by all! 



 

 

Winter Challenge Scores  

 

Men’s Winners 

 

1st-DCML #1 

     Dave H   323 

     Phil N     338xx         1580 xxxxx             Top Score-Bruce S-381xxx 

     Joel E     318x                                                            Carrie G-271xx 

     Brian C    298x                                                            Phil N-338xx                      

     Jim M      303x         

 

 

2nd-REJECTS 

      Ned D      246 

      Bruce S    381 xxx 

      Misfire     250xx       1515 xxxxxxxx 

      Andy L      338x 

      Kevin N     300xx 

 

 

3rd-Sierra Madre 

      Steve K    261x 

       Duck        231xx 

       Josh S     316x         1407 xxxxxxx 

        Gary M     316x 

        Chris N     273xx 

 

 

 

Women’s Winners 

 

1st 

Ginger B    258xx 

Melissa C    262xx        635xxxx 

Kaylee S      115 

 

2nd 

Judy L     241 

Jane B      118x      514x 

Trish M     155 

 

 



 
Images of the Convention 

2013 



 

  

 

 

Donors to the Wyoming Muzzleloaders Banquet 

and Auction 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

WSMLA wishes to thank all of the donors and bidders for our Auction. Thank you especially to Ed 

Kern, Jane Black, and Kathi Morrison for organizing the event and Junior Molina for conducting the 

successful auction. 
 

Please thank these donors for their support: 

 

 
 

Eric Distael Trish Miller Jake Jacobson 

Jake Jane Black Ray Lawrence 

Big Ted Hebert Jesse McGuire 

Herbert Ernie Evans Magic Johnson 

John (Vendor) Ryan and Penny Covalt Brett Smith 

Brett Smith Tail Gunner Rose and Al Ballard 

Willie Felton Willie and Karen Felton Bill Morrison (Bearlodge An-

gler) 

Colorado State Muzzle 

Loading Assoc. 

Toad’s Trading Post Badgerman Trails man Leather 

Co. 

Buzz and Kathy Holler Anonymous Doyle Reed 

Mark Star Road Kill Recyclers Irvin Cellar 

Terry Schwindt Jerry Ackley Bull Mountain Weaving 

Lady Bugs Anonymous Ginger  Barrel Trey & Sam 

Golden Brothers Blacksmith-

ing 

Whispering Pines Bed & Bath Indians 

Brad & Gloria Rogers Harry Parkway Plaza 



 

Wyoming State Muzzle Loaders Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

January 25, 2013 

 

Present: Bill Morrison, Willie Felton, Melissa Connelly, Trish Miller, Ed Kern, Tony Larvie, Gary Milhouse, Mike Lewis, Ernie 

Evans, Angie Lehto. 

 

Minutes 

Meeting was called to order by President Bill Morrison.  Copies of the August 4, 2012 minutes were handed out to the board mem-

bers to read and review. Mike added the officer’s positions to the minutes to be able get current signature cards for the bank account. 

Trish moved and Angie seconded to accept the minutes as corrected.  Motion Passed. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Mike Lewis presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The complete report is attached to these minutes.  

The assets are as follows (removed from this report but available upon request): 

 Melissa moved to accept the Treasure’s Report, it was seconded by Willie. Motion carried.  Mike presented a Thank You 

from 4-H.  We also made a donation to the Business & Professional Women/Wyoming Reforestation in memory of Theresa Bader. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 Convention – Trish reported we added a couple of new vendors this year. 

 Scholarship – Mike reported his lap top took a bad fall, but Mike presented some example guidelines & an application 

form. It could be set up to have how many, amount, etc. to be decided on each year. What would be the application deadline? Lots of 

discussion ensued. This is still in the research phase before we decide if this is something we want to pursue. Melissa moved to table 

pursuing the scholarship until we can look into other means of benefitting our members.  Willie seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed. 

 Auction – Ed reported that we have good donations so far. Jr. will be here to be the auctioneer. 

 Photo Contest – Angie reported she will set up in the morning. We have extra mats for displaying. 

 Entertainment – Once again we will be entertained by the Swing Sounds.  Everything should be good to go. 

 Hat & T-shirts – Shirts for sale on convention floor. 

 By-Laws & Procedures – The revised By-laws and Procedures will be presented to the membership at the General meeting 

on Saturday, Jan. 26, 2013. 

 Traveling Trophy – Rooster will be here to present the State and Traveling Trophy awards. 

 Newsletter – Melissa reported AMBI’s has been good to work with and Mike said the last bill was only $57.00. 

 Website – Bill has been having some issues with the web development program.  We may need to change the web program 

in the next year. 

 

Old Business: There is no old business. 

 

New Business: 

 Mike requested $200 in Trader Bucks to be handed out during the General meeting. Trish moved and Melissa seconded to 

grant Mike’s request.  Motion passed. 

 Angie requested trader bucks for prizes for the photo contest for each category; $5 for third, $10 for second, $15 for first, 

and $25 for the overall winner. Melissa moved and Trish seconded to approve Angie’s request. Motion passed. 

 Mike presented the “Official Ballot” for the general meeting for board elections.  Bill, Paula, Ginger, and Willie are up for 

election. 

 Guest – Karin from the Ramada Plaza made a presentation in an effort to have the WSMLA return to the Ramada with our 

convention. 

 Guest – Stephanie from the Parkway Plaza also made a presentation for our convention.  Gary moved and Tony seconded to 

go with the Parkway for the 2014, 2015, & 2016 Conventions.  The motion passed. 

 Discussion ensued about the possibility of WSMLA being able to provide financial assistance to the local clubs upon re-

quest and based on the WSMLA’s financial standing this idea is plausible. This would be similar to providing $500 to help with 

State Shoot.  Maybe we could do a trial run in 2013.  Melissa moved to create a committee to work on this.  Motion failed due to 

lack of a second. Tony moved to provide $2500 total to promote project for Muzzle loading for clubs in the State of Wyoming.  Er-

nie seconded the motion. Motion passed. Clarification: This has to be requested by the clubs and will include our 4-H and State 

Shoot donations.  All requests need to be requested in writing to a board member on or before the Memorial Day board meeting. 

 

General Meeting: Saturday, Jan. 26, 2013 at 1:00 PM. 

 

Board Meeting: Sunday, Jan. 27, 2013 at 8:00 AM. 

 

Gary moved, Ernie seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 PM.  Motion passed. 

  



 

 

 

In Memory 

Friends and Family we will miss. 

 

   PV2 Ian Corrigan    

   Logan Brewster    

   Jake Korrell 

 

Our thoughts and prayers are with you and your family. 

 

Submit your flyers, photos, stories and more by April 15th to be in-

cluded into the May Newsletter.   

 

  Email to Melissa Connely, mconnely@caspercollege.edu   

Father’s Day Weekend 

 

State Shoot 
Hosted by the Deer Creek Muzzleloaders 

 

Glenrock Wyoming.   

 

Food, Fun, Friends.  What more could you ask? 

 

See you there.  



 WSMLA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes (unapproved)  

Sunday, January 27th, 2013 

 
Call to Order: Meeting was called to Order at 8:15am.  Those attending were Frank Elzy, Bill Morrison, Wil-

lie Felton, Melissa Connelly, Trish Miller, Ed Kern, Tony Larvie, Gary Milhouse, Mike Lewis, Ernie Evans, 

Angie Lehto, Paula Sorter. 

 

Minutes: The minutes from the previous meeting was read, motion to accept was made and minutes were 

passed.   

 

Treasurer Report: Mike Lewis gave a treasurer’s report that shows that the State Association is financially solvent.   Income 

was made from T-shirt sales, booths, meals, and auction.  A total of $4658 was made at convention.  We sold 

out of the hats but had a few T-shirts left.  There was a discussion on colors and designs.  Any ideas were re-

quested.  There was a suggestion to put an “ad” in the newsletter.   

 

Committee Reports: 

Convention: No major complaints were made.  Most people looked like they were having a good time.  

There was nothing new to report.  Poor attendance of general meeting was noticed.  Discussion fol-

lowed on how to encourage members to participate.  Some missed the meeting because they were man-

ning their booths.  Entertainment provided by the Swing Sounds did well and the cost was good.   

Auction:  There was fewer items donated to the auction but the amount of money collected was about 

the same.  Our members were generous.  A total of $2,227 was collected.   

Photo Contest:  Angie reported that the event went well.  There was discussion of combining the hu-

morous and captions categories as they were very similar.    

Traveling Trophy: No report given 

Newsletter:  Nothing new to report. 

Historian:  No report given 

 

Old Business:  Scholarship idea was tabled; as discussion was made on how this follows our mission.  There 

was discussion on the $10 fee for hard copy newsletters.  The cost of membership does not cover the mailing 

costs of mailing.  No decision was made.  Changes to the Bylaws were discussed.  Board members should re-

ceive a binder with the new Bylaws and procedures.   

 

New Business: DCML requested $500.00 for the state shoot.  Motion was passed.  Renewal notices will be 

sent out to those who did not attend the convention.  Traveling Trophy will be managed by Frank Elzy.  Proce-

dures to the By-Laws would be available by Memorial Day.   Funds will be available to any state club needing 

help to support a shoot or other club needs.  Application needs to be presented to a board member prior to the 

Memorial Day shoot.     

 

Election of officers:  Nominations for President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer were made.  The 

board elected Bill Morrison for Pres, Paula Sorter for VP, Angie Lehto for Sec. and Mike Lewis for Treas.   

Meeting was adjourned.  Next meeting set for Memorial Day Weekend, Sunday at Noon.   

 

 



 

 
WYOMING CLUBS AT THE LOCAL LEVEL  

 

 

BIG HORN BASIN  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Willie Felton  

P.O. Box 2  

Ten Sleep, WY 82442  

307-366-2216  

bearpaw@tctwest.net  

Tom Brewster  

1202 Road 47  

Ten Sleep, WY 82442  

307-366-2391 brewsterto-

m70@hotmail.com  

DEER CREEK  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

http://

www.deercreekmuzzleloaders.com  

Dane Sorter  

1448 E. 29th Street  

Casper, WY 82604  

307-333-2709  

dpsorter@bresnan.net  

Trish Miller  

5531 S. Elm  

Casper, WY 82601  

307-234-6591  

ROCKY MOUNTAIN  

FREE TRAPPERS  

Mike Corrigan  

7459 E. Geary Dome Road  

Evansville, WY 82636  

307-237-5136  

Allen Hebert  

1089 County Rd 110  

Cheyenne, WY 82009  

307-778-7106  

SHERIDAN  

BULLSHOOTERS  

Albert Pierce  

Home 307-672-6523  

Cell 307-763-1004  

adpierce@bresnan.net  

Roger Roebling  

P.O. Box 535  

Dayton, WY 82836  

307-655-2583  

WIND RIVER  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Terry Hubenka  

844 Hancock Drive #9  

Lander, WY 82520  

307-332-9269  

Carrie Gavin  

216 Valley Circle  

Riverton, WY 82501  

307-857-4221  

frankiegavin@hotmail.com  

CROW CREEK  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Mike Penz  

117 East 3rd Avenue  

Cheyenne, WY 82001  

307-635-0791  

Chris Allen  

2920 Ames Court  

Cheyenne, WY 82001  

307-635-8425  

SERRA MADRE  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Josh Saier  

P.O Box 1044  

Saratoga, WY 82331  

307-326-5503  

Joe Morrison  

P.O. Box 214  

Saratoga, WY 82331  

307-326-8944  

d.morrison@union-tel.com  

PLATTE VALLEY  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Jeff Williamson 307-235-5220 

jwilli5220@yahoo.com  

Dennis Obert 307-237-5705 

d.g.obert@att.net  

1838 RENDEVOUS  

www.1838rendezvous.com  
Tony Larvie  

Lander, WY. 82520  

307-332-4718 alarvie@wyoming.com  

John Boesch,  

102 W. Bell Ave.,  

Riverton, WY 82501  

307-856-2554  

johnb@a-bsystems.com.  

SMOKING WATERS  

MOUNTAIN MEN  

Ray Ferree  

307-864-2649 canonrojo@rtconnect.net  

Charlie Stickney  

307-864-4126 



 
WSMLA 
PO BOX 50441         

CASPER WY 82605-0441 

http://wyomingmuzzleloaders.com/ 

 

Officers and Directors of WSMLA (term expires) 

 
President/Webmaster 

Bill Morrison (2016) 

612 GRACE AVE 

WORLAND WY 82401 

307-347-4002 

bear-

lodge@bearlodgeangler.com 

 

 

 

Vice-President/

Entertainment 

Paula Sorter (2016) 

1448 W 29TH STREET 

CASPER WY 82604 

307-259-1342 

dpsorter@bresnan.net 

 

 

Director/Traveling Trophy 

Frank Elzey (2016) 

391 Amoretti 

Lander, WY 82520 

c_elzay@yahoo.com 

 

 

Treasurer 

Mike Lewis (2015) 

465 Jefferson St. 

Lander, WY 82520 

307-438-1152  

d_tumbleweed@hotmail.com 

 

Secretary/ Photo Contest 

Angie Lehto (2015) 

222 E Adams Ave 

RIVERTON WY 82501 

307-851-9054 

ajfred48@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Director/Newsletter Editor 

Melissa Connely (2015) 

2210 E 17TH  

CASPER WY 82609 

307-472-0605 

mconnely@caspercollege.edu 

 

 

 

Director/Convention Chair 

Trish Miller (2014) 

5531 S ELM 

CASPER WY 82601 

307-234-6591 

 

 

Director/Auction Chairper-

son 

Ed Kern (2015) 

316 S. Thurmond St 

Sheridan WY 82801 

307-673-1376 

Ed-kern@hotmail.com 

 

Director  

Tony Larvie (2014) 

PO BOX 697 

LANDER WY 82520 

307-332-4718 

alarvie@wyoming.com 

 

 

 

 

Director 

Erin Evans (2014) 

1021 WESTWOOD DR 

RIVERTON WY 82501 

307-857-6429 

Ernie.evans@bresnan.net 

 

 

 

Director 

Garry Millhouse (2016) 

Box 1077 

Saratoga WY 

bkm100@hotmail.com 

 

 

Director 

Willie Felton (2016) 

Box 2 

Tensleep WY 82442 

bearpaw@tctwest.net 

 

Historian—Lyle Bader 

tel:307-438-1152


 

 

Important Dates 
 

  

 

April 

April 15th, Newsletter deadline 

BHB Black Powder Cartridge (second week) 

May 
Sheridan Ed Green Memorial May 10, 11, 12 

Memorial Day State Shoot May 24-27 

 

June 

State Shoot (DCML) June 14, 15, 16 

 

July 

July 15th, Newsletter deadline 

1838 Rendezvous July 3-7 

RMNR July 12-20th 

 

August 

BHB Primitive Aug 2, 3, 4 

Sheridan Bench Shoot Aug 10 and 11 

 

September 

Sept. 15th, Newsletter deadline 

Pie Shoot Labor Day Weekend 

 

 

October 

 

November 

Lander Valley Sports Assoc. Turkey Nov 24 

 

December 

 
2014 

 

January 

State Convention Jan 24-26 

 

WSMLA 

PO BOX 50441 

CASPER WY 82605-0441 


